Natural Sciences Chairs Council

March 3, 2008
1:00-3:02 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year:  Open a Peer Advising Center (opened Fall quarter); Create a recruiting CD for the College and each department; Re-establish the equipment line; Seek funding to name the HP, PE, BI, CS, and PS building or departments; Make plans for use of the museum; Get A/C for the PE building; Promote the 25/35 program (Fall-implemented and reminder sent); New hires (Kinesiology 1; Nursing 3); More MASS program recruiting; Finish the BI and PS buildings; Maximize the Title V funding for the STEM program
Approval of minutes for February 18, 2008.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· Dave M. – Phi Kappa Phi is hosting a talk on “The Case of RPT Reports” by Professor Sunny Hyon. This will be an informative and interesting talk for all faculty and administrators involved in the RPT process on March 13, 2008 from 12:10-12:50pm in the Eucalyptus Room.
· John – This past Friday, John met with Western University’s College of Pharmacy. Western is very interested in recruiting more minority students and would like CSUSB to collaborate with them. Also, Ken Poarch will be gone for two weeks for family medical reasons.
· Terry – The department wants to do a campus visit for the pedagogy search. 
· Roberto – He will doing a presentation in Miami on Wednesday, March 5, 2008 on “Philanthropy in the Latino Community.”
· Lynne – The nursing department lost a senior student last week in an accident. 
· Helen – The P/T budget transfers were made this morning. Helen is now working on release time from Foundation accounts. Any departments that think they have release time coming should contact Helen. As of tomorrow, Helen will be working part time from 8am-12pm.
2. Announcements from Administration
· FERP application deadline – A reminder that the deadline to FERP is March 17th.
· CSUSB will consider filtering any new hires – Departments may be asked to defer hiring, so we should finish any open searches as soon as possible.
· University budget convocation – President Karnig will be hosting a campus-wide convocation for all faculty and staff able to attend on March 13th from 10am-12pm in the Santos San Manuel Student Union.
· Off campus accounts – The President wants all off-campus accounts related to the university to be closed. This includes student club accounts, which can be re-opened through Foundation.
· Disaster preparedness – A disaster preparedness exercise will be held in the Yasuda Center in the near future. The university is starting a new emergency notification system through the VOIP phone system. The department chairs need to identify a phone in their area in which the emergency signals will be utilized through. The phone must be a multi line phone with a speakerphone. The Dean requested that the names associated with those telephones be forwarded to Lory. 
· FTES target for next year – The target for the College will remain the same for next year.
· Social security numbers and computers – The Chairs were asked to remind faculty and staff to remove any social security numbers that they may have saved on their computers, laptops or flash drives.  Possible files might include old grade spreadsheet that include student names and numbers.
· Assistant Professor salary equity – The funding is complete and the increase should be evident in the May 1st pay check. No application is required and this equity increase applies to those Assistant Professors appointed prior to July 1, 2007.
· Trust funds/Lab accounts – The chairs were reminded to keep monitoring their trust accounts. The university must report at the end of the year to the CSU. 
· Nursing doctorate – The nursing doctorate is moving forward and there has been no opposition thus far.
· Faculty publications – There is a movement underway that will require faculty publications to be made available through open sources as well as in the journals in which they are published. 
· CSU grievances – There are currently 394 grievances that need to be resolved and it was requested that any involved in grievances be patient because of the high number. The CSU is working to resolve them.
Action Items: 

1.

Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Spring – Priority V ends tomorrow, which will mark the end of priority registration.
b. Summer – Priority registration begins on April 30, 2008.
c. Fall – College room reservations expired this morning. Departments that still need rooms can begin looking at any available rooms on campus. The deadline for schedule is March 31, 2008.  
2.
Selection of Outstanding Faculty for 2007-08 – (teaching, professional growth and service) Nominations were submitted and votes were made. The following faculty were chosen as recipients:

a.
Teaching: Bryan Haddock


b.
Professional Growth: Chris Freiling


c.
Service: Doug Smith
3.
Advertisement space in Science Illustrated – There was no interest in purchasing an advertisement, but it was suggested and agreed upon that making a promotional CD for the College and then distributing it locally was more advantageous.
4.
Possible Curricular Efforts – 

a.
Technology Literacy – Tabled for next meeting


b.
Interdisciplinary major in Green Engineering, Conservation, Sustainable Environment – There was a discussion on possibly offering an interdisciplinary undergraduate degree. They were also asked to speak with their faculty and find out if any faculty would be willing to work on developing and collaborating on this degree option. The chairs were asked to forward the names of interested faculty to the Dean.

5.
CNS Outstanding Alumnus – The Dean requested that the chairs talk to their faculty for nominations of any outstanding alumni from their majors and to be prepared to select someone to be recognized.
6.  Construction 
a.
BI Building – The test air balance is done and the hoods are all certified except for the one in BI-115. The commissioning is not yet complete. There are still no clear answers from EHS on the water issue. An outside water consultant has been hired to troubleshoot the problem.

PS Building – Construction is progressing and we are still hopeful for PS-010 to be ready for the spring quarter. 
b. Observatory – The Observatory will be up for approval with the Board of Trustees in March. If approved, the project can move forward. 
c. New Nursing Building – There is a utility tie-in meeting tomorrow at 3pm.
